
Thank you for making this possible. We love you. 

May God be glorified. 

Terry and Amy Ruff 

 

Happy New Year! May this be the year the great commission is fulfilled resulting in blessing 
God's heart for the nations. 

Here are some highlights of the last months of 2023 

• New groups in Ghana and other reporting countries – 278 
• New baptisms in Ghana and other reporting countries – 317 
• Bobby and Mandy have a bore hole that is providing clean water which mean they do not 

have to haul water from off-site anymore 
• Isaac has a bore hole that is providing clean water 
• God continues to bless the Tamale studio’s production of oral Bible tools 
• God has connected Isaac with many other African Disciple Making Movement (DMM) 

catalyst, so they can collaborate together how to ignite the continent of Africa 
• Second successful total knee replacement for Terry and he is well on his way toward 

recovery 
• God has connected us with a retired veterinary who is considering helping us in Ghana to 

use animal husbandry to help obtain financial sustainability 
• Kassim is using soccer and other games to disciple the youth and children in Sierra 

Leone - Photo 
• Samuel is using soccer, Ludo and other games to disciple the youth and children in 

Ghana - 01 Photo Photo 02 Photo 03 
• Disciples working the fields to grow food to provide for the hungry among us - 01 

Photo 02 Photo 03 Photo 04 Photo 
• Collaborating Missionary Ilolo of Nigeria and Chief Adam to celebrate the unique Gonja 

culture in the light of scriptures in Kusawgu in the Savannah Region - 01 Chiefs 02 Chiefs 


